CRICK PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

11th July 2016

www.crick.northants.sch.uk



BIRTHDAY BELLRINGERS Happy Birthday to the following children who celebrated their birthday over the last few weeks — Connie, Tim, Liam, Meg, Freya F, Emily, Teejay, Ryan, Oliver, Maddie and Charlie!

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

12.07.16	KS2 Production – 6.30pm in the hall
14.07.16	KS2 Production - 2.30pm in the hall
15.07.16	Reception Class Assembly at 3pm in the school hall – everyone welcome!
18.07.16	Leavers' Assembly in St Margaret's Church at 9.30am – everyone welcome!
20.07.16	School closes for the summer
05.09.16	School reopens for Autumn term 1



Our Star Pupils – 8th July 2016:

Reception - Emily

Y1- Charlie

Y2 - Kia

Y3- Lewis Bat

Y4- Angelica

Y5- Mrs Vazson

Y6- Harvey



STAR PUPIL OF THE WEEK

Our Star Pupils – 1st July 2016:

Reception - Jack

Y1- Macey

Y2 - Deri

Y3- Jamie

Y4- Shannon

Y5- Meggie

Y6- Teejay & Ben



Our Star Pupils – 24th June 2016:

Reception – Liam

Y1- Albert

Y2 -

Y3- Edward

Y4- Oscar

Y5- Alice

Y6-

Leavers' Assembly

Our annual Leavers' Assembly will be taking place on Monday 18th July 2016 at 9.30am in St Margaret's Church. All parents are welcome to attend.

KS1 Multiskills Competition

On Thursday 30th June our Year 1/2 multi-skills team took part in the Northamptonshire Sport competition held at Towcestrians Sport Club. The whole team competed brilliantly, showing enthusiasm and skill and almost perfect behaviour.

Our squad of Lauren, Ronni, Jemima, Penelope, Harry L, Ryan, Gracelyn, Harry P, Mabel, Arthur and Will visited 10 stations twice including 'Monkey Munch' and 'Never Ending Relay'. It was a very exciting event to watch with 10 schools taking part. We finished in 5th place, the best in our local cluster. We look forward to taking part again next year.



Sports Day

On a beautifully sunny Friday morning Reception and KS1 took to the school field for our annual Sports Day. They ran, threw, jumped and bounced their way through the morning to collect House points for their own houses. Well done to everyone who took part and a special mention to the wonderful lads and lasses from Year 6, who manned the activity stations and gave out the stickers for each of the races. We couldn't have done it without you!

Our KS2 Sports Day again took place at the village playing fields which is a super venue and had been set out with a marathon track and sprint track (thank-you Mr

Bunn!). After a beautiful morning for KS1, the afternoon of the same Friday turned out to be very soggy indeed. However, the boys and girls from KS2 gamely carried on with some very exciting races taking place (Mr Richards at the helm), followed by the field events. Unfortunately, because of the weather and time constraints proceedings came to an early close. The overall winners of Crick Primary School Sports Day 2016 were Rabbits. Well done to you all for taking part and respecting the sports values of Determination; Honesty; Respect; Passion; Self-Belief and Teamwork.



Bikeability 2016

Our Year 6 pupils have been taking part in their annual Bikeability training, with many of them securing Level 2.

The Level 2 course taught the children basic cycling skills, essential when cycling independently on local roads and has increased their awareness of the road traffic environment. In order to continue developing these skills we ask that parents encourage the children to cycle regularly, and to apply their learnt knowledge the whole time. For those children who didn't quite master all of the Level 2 skills within the time constraints of the course, we recommend that your child is supervised when cycling on the road to help them develop their skills and experience before cycling independently.

Our Reception children have now completed their Balance Bike Training which they have thoroughly enjoyed and willingly participated in come rain or shine! Matt, who ran the course, developed a great relationship with the children quickly gaining their trust and respect. This enabled him to deliver the essential rule of STOP, LOOK, LISTEN which we hope will remain embedded as the children progress on their personal cycling journeys. We asked some of the Reception children to tell us how they felt about the training; Jeffrey said "I liked the games we played"; Liam & Tommie liked riding the bikes and Scarlett said "I loved my sticker from Matt", with Lucas loving everything, I think we can say it has been a super success. Well done Reception, you have been brilliant!

Selected children also took part in the 'Learn to Ride' sessions with great success across the year groups and pupils from Years 4/5/6 learnt to fix punctures during the Bike Maintenance sessions, which ran after school.

Bikeability has aimed to develop positive attitudes towards cycling. We hope parents and carers feel that the training their children have received has been valuable and that the children, and perhaps all of the family, will enjoy the lifelong benefits to health and wellbeing that regular cycling provides.

School Trends - School Uniform Update

Order your school uniform at schooltrends.co.uk by **9th August** to give us enough time to get your order to you before your first day back in September.

On receipt of your uniform please let your child try it on, then label it and put it away ready for next term. School Trends quality uniform is grown out before worn out.

Thank you for choosing School Trends as your uniform supplier. Uniform that lasts the long term, not just one term.....

Have a fantastic Summer Break!

Regards

The School Trends Team